EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
Mar 20, 2022

Members in attendance: Ethan Rolen, Dusty Hutchison, Andy Bruner, Erik Herring, Jeremy McCurley, Chris Bailey, Jerry Dailey, Terry Kimmel Jr., Ronald Snoddy, Devon Maynard

Members not in attendance: Sterling Ramsey, Corey Evans, Randy Jeffers

3 PM- Ethan officially opens the meeting.  February meeting minutes were reviewed by the committee.  Chris motioned to accept the February meeting minutes and seconded by Jeremy, minutes approved.

Ethan presented to the committee the plan for the white hat retreat with Clay Martin, March 26, 2022.  It will be held at TCC from 10am to 4pm.  This event will be free to those who sign up.  This event is also open to the entire state and we are hoping for a great turnout. 

Secretary Report (Dusty):  Dusty reported on a recruiting opportunity the GTOA had with the Tulsa Oilers, as well as a new opportunity with the Tulsa Drillers.  The GTOA will have a booth at the Drillers game May 13th and will hopefully connect with new potential officials.  

Treasurer Report (Chris): Chris had an update on numbers:  23 members have paid dues and 14 have signed up for camp.  Ethan will send out another reminder regarding camp and member sign up.  

Vice President Report (Jeremy):  Jeremy sent a facilities use form to Union for the meeting dates and they haven’t returned the form, he will be checking on that in the upcoming week.
Jeremy would like to set up meetings with new officials that come to the camp that start after camp and before the association meets all together in early July.  The goal of these meetings would be to keep connected to those new officials that came to camp and to keep them plugged in to the association.  This would also get them more prepared for summer meetings.  Jeremy would like to reserve the Hardesty library as a meeting place for the meetings.  

Ethan informed the committee that the assignment committee is looking at increasing officials pay from $95 to $105.  The assignment committee is in talks with schools and will look to make this happen, more to come on this in the next few months.  

Ethan informed the committee that this meeting would be the last meeting at this location.  He wanted to express his gratitude to Erik for his willingness to facilitate the meeting space for the past few years.   Erik proposed meeting at his church, Forest Park Christian Church, for future meetings.  The committee agreed to meeting in that space and that is where the Executive Committee will meet for the foreseeable future.  

Awards:  The Executive Committee voted on Hall of Fame, Larry Caroon and Rookie of the year.  The results will be revealed at association’s first week of meetings this summer at awards night.  

The next Executive Meeting will be April 10th, 2022 at our new location at 3PM.  

Chris made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Dusty.  Meeting adjourned.
  
